
Message from Mrs Toplis, Head of School 
  

Welcome to the second half of the Autumn 

Term, already the time is flying by. This half 

term is always a busy one with lots of lovely 

things planned. 

 

Thank you to everyone who came in mufti 

last week and sent a donation for Children in Need. I will let 

you know the total raised as soon as I can. 

 

We have another Mufti day planned for next week (29th 

November) and this one is organised by FoJoG. They are 

asking for a chocolate donation instead of money with 

plans to hold something later in the term with those                        

donations. 

 

We have our main school family learning day next week 

(see flyer at the end of the newsletter for times) and would 

love to see you all there. You will be creating a lovely 

Christmas decoration to take home and I hope a few         

extras ready for our school tree as part of the towns                 

Christmas tree festival in Aylsham Parish Church. I’m praying 

they are all fast drying as we decorate the tree the day               

after family learning! 

 

It was great to have so many families book in for parents 

evening appointments with teachers and we hope you 

found it helpful to know where you child is with their                             

learning. Teachers are always available for a chat at the 

end of a school day if you need further information.  

 

We seem to be doing the normal round of illnesses at this 

time of year. May I please remind parents that if your child 

has been sick or has had diarrhoea then there is a 48 hour 

quarantine in order to make sure the bugs 

don’t spread.  Thank you. 
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Dates for your Diary 

 
School finishes for Christmas at 

3.10pm on 20th December 

 

26.11.24 - Main school Family 

Learning Day 

 

29.11.24 - Mufti day with                    

chocolate tombola donation 

 

2.12.24 - Flu Vaccine catch ups 

 

5.12.24 - John Bears Nursery    

Family Learning Day 

 

12.12.24 - Christmas Jumper Day 

 

16.12..24 - Parents Panto for             

children to watch at BVS 

 

20.12.24 - Christmas Lunch Day 

 

20.12.24 - Christmas Party Day 

 
See separate post in newsletter 

about Christmas Play Dates 

 

School reopens for the Spring 

Term on Tuesday 7th January at 

8.50am. 

 
 

 Attendance Watch 
 
Our target school attendance figure is 94.3%. Our current 

figure is 

The best Class this week was Leopards 



Rotary Carol Concert 
 

John of Gaunt will once again be performing at this wonderful annual concert in Aylsham                

Parish Church. We have chosen our two songs and will be performing ‘Oh we have to go’ and 

‘The Penguin song’.  

 

I will soon be sending letters out inviting our Year 1 and 2 children (in the first instance) to come 

and join us on stage for the concert. We hope that as many of our Year 1 and 2 children can 

join us as possible. As you know we love to sing at John of Gaunt! 

 

Please see the flyer at the end of this newsletter 

Food Bank 

 
Thank you for all your donations for foodbank. We sent a whole car load off which will really 

help families in need. 

 

If you ever find yourself in need and would like a foodbank parcel, please speak to Mrs Toplis 

who can arrange for a voucher to be created. 

Reminders 
 
Just a couple of reminders: 

 John of Gaunt is a non smoking site and this includes vaping 

 John of Gaunt and Bure Valley are non dog sites (please do not tie dogs at the gates        

either) 

 Only nursery parents can park in the nursery car park (this is very important as our nursery 

children are so young) 

 Please do not park in the entrance to the nursery car park (before the barriers) it stops        

vehicles being able to access the car park including the bin lorry and emergency vehicles. 

Kindness Pennies 

 
Just a little reminder about our kindness pennies. 

Kindness pennies (loose change) can be brought in every Friday in an named purse or                        

envelope and they are then collected as part of our celebration assembly. We then collect all 

the kindness pennies together each term and send them off to charity. 

 

The school council in conjunction with their classes have voted on their chosen charities for this 

year. 

 

Autumn Term: Guide Dogs 

 

Spring Term: Food Bank 

 

Summer Term: Shelter 



Christmas play dates 
 

It seems very early to mention the C word but I know that it helps if you have dates for your    

diaries. Our Christmas Performances will be as follows: 

 
Tuesday 17th December 

 

9.15am - Year 1 and 2 performance 

 

2pm - Reception performance 

 
Wednesday 18th December 

 

9.15am - Reception performance 

 

2pm - Year 1 and 2 performance 

 
Thursday 19th December 

 

9.15am - Year 1 and 2 performance 

 

 

You are welcome to attend either of your child’s year group performances but ask that due to 

space you do not attend more than one. This year we will have 3 and half classes in the Year 1 

and 2 performance so ask that only 2 people attend per performance please in order to be 

able to comply with fire regulations. 

 

Christmas play tickets 

 
All of our Key Stage 1 (year 1 and 2 children) are joining together for their Christmas play this 

year, which is 89 children in total. We have put on three performances instead of the usual two 

in order to account for this. 

 

However, I am mindful that due to fire regulations there is a maximum capacity for the hall. In 

order to make sure that we do not exceed those numbers I need to ask Year 1 and 2 parents to  

choose which performance they would like to attend, remembering that only 2 people can        

attend any one performance and that you can only watch it once. I am happy for you to book  

grandparents into alternative performances but reserve the right to refuse those tickets if we do 

not have enough space for parents to watch for the first time. 

 

Please could I ask you to state your preferences using the google form below. We will then                

allocate ‘tickets’ enabling us to stay within fire capacity. If you have not completed the google 

form and try to turn up to the performance without your ‘ticket’ you may be turned away. 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/

e/1FAIpQLScbnMynvmd6rDAOL6yfNXR3JJGabYrt6CurhvzxLNV6DNE5Nw/viewform  

 

Apologies, but fire regulations take precedence and for this it is nice for the children to perform 

in their own school hall rather than at BVS. 



 
 



 
 



 



 
 






